Marfan Martins
Vieira Av. Marechal Câmara,
nº 370, 8º andar Centro, 
Rio de Janeiro, RJ 

CEP 20020-080, 
Brasil
Dear Mr General Prosecutor
 

Re: Eduardo de Jesus Ferreira

I am writing today to ask for justice for Eduardo de Jesus Ferreira, a ten year old boy who was shot dead during a police operation in Alemão complex in Rio de Janeiro on April 2nd 2015. I am very concerned that a Court in Brazil has decided to shelve this case
Following Eduardo’s death, a police investigation concluded that police officers were responsible for the shot that killed Eduardo. The officer claimed he was acting in self-defense. Yet Eduardo’s neighbours, family and other witnesses reported that no confrontation was taking place at the time of the shooting and that Eduardo was in no way armed and aggressive. Instead he was simply waiting for his sister at the door of his house. 
There are also reports that police officers tried to alter the crime scene, remove the body from the scene and threatened Eduardo’s distraught mother, Terezinha.  Surely, this requires a full and impartial investigation?
Eduardo’s death and the impunity for police killings are, sadly, in no way unique. Every year thousands of young, black men are killed by police and their deaths are seldom investigated. I call on you as Minister of Justice to ensure that this tragic trend stops. I ask you to establish strategies and policies to reduce the number of homicides against black youth and in particular to end impunity for police who commit such crimes. 
Brazil ratified the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the American Convention on Human Rights in 1992. Article 6 and Article 4 of these respectively establish the obligation for States to protect, respect and guarantee the right to life, which also includes that states must also take appropriate measures to protect and preserve that right. With impunity as the norm for police killings, Brazil is failing to uphold its international obligations. I ask you to use your influence to ensure Brazil begins to actively reduce the number of homicides committed by police and that those responsible are brought to justice. 
Yours sincerely
